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May 10, 2022
Groundwater Advisory Committee

63 Main Street

Northborough, MA 01532

RE: 62 Winter Street, Map 45, Parcel 10
Dear Committee Members,
I have reviewed the Application for a Groundwater Special Permit as filed by Jessica Miller for the above referenced property.  The site is entirely located within the Groundwater Overlay Area 3 and the applicant is seeking a permit to establish a home occupation for a home personal service (a Yoga Studio).  The Zoning Interpretation submitted with the application indicates a Special Permit under section 7-07-010 D. (3) (c) [3] is required, and the applicant is not proposing any changes to the building or property.  I would like to offer the following comments regarding the application:
1) The applicant is not proposing any changes to the property or building or proposing to store, process or manufacture any potentially toxic or hazardous materials however according to the bylaw section 7-07-010 D. (4) each application for a special permit shall include:

[1]    A complete list of all chemicals, pesticides, fuels and other potentially toxic or hazardous materials to be used or stored on the premises in quantities greater than those associated with normal household use, accompanied by a description of measures proposed to protect all storage containers/facilities from vandalism, corrosion and leakage and to provide for control of spills.

[2]    A description of potentially toxic or hazardous wastes to be generated, indicating storage and disposal methods.

[3]    Evidence of approval by the Massachusetts Department of Environmental Protection (DEP) of any industrial waste treatment or disposal system or any wastewater treatment system over fifteen thousand (15,000) gallons per day capacity.

[4]    For underground storage of toxic or hazardous materials, evidence of qualified professional supervision of system design and installation.

[5]    Analysis by a technically qualified expert certifying that the quality and supply of the underlying groundwater resources will not be degraded to the point whereby a hazard to public health or ecological damage results.
While I realize these items do not pertain to this application, I am requesting the applicant submit a letter stating the same for the file.
Please feel free to contact me with any questions.

Sincerely,

Fred Litchfield

Town Engineer

Cc:
Jessica Miller, Applicant
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